
PAPCASTLE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 8th January 2019  AT 7.30 PM

Present:  David Johnson (in the Chair), Robert Jackson,  Robert Jackson Jnr. Jackie Day,  Huw Morgan, John Conlon, Brian Merris .

93/18

PRESENTATION BY UNITED UTILITIES (Dave Watson and Luke Johnson)
Dave Watson gave an overview of the project and showed details of the progress to date, which he said has been brought forward by a year, including a timeline showing what it is hoped to achieve in the coming year.   He showed a video giving details of a tunnel at Keswick and site workings at Williamsgate.   Dave Watson and Luke Johnson then answered questions concerning Crummock, the Roman Road and the River Derwent Crossing which is scheduled for  July with the machinery being on site from April onwards

Mr. Johnson thanked them both for their presentation.

94/18

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Jill Coyle, Councillor Rebecca Hanson (Cumbria County Council), Councillor Nicky Cockburn (Alelrdale Borough Council)  Councillor Janet Farebrother (Allerdale Borough Council) and Cumbria Constabulary.

95/18
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – none

96/18

POLICE REPORT – none
The Clerk reported the regular 10 weekly meetings for Parish Councils have been discontinued.
97/18
DECLARATION OF INTEREST - none

98/18
ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED UNDER ANY OTHER BUSINESS - none

99/18

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
An amendment to minute 80/18 to state Parking in village – Mr. Morgan said ….. in place of Mr. Merris was agreed.    The minutes of the meeting held on 6th November 2018 were approved and signed as correct record – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Brian Merris.
100/18
MATTERS ARISING
Sunnyside, Overgrown hedges – The Clerk reported there had not been a response to the second letter dated 12th November requesting the overgrown hedges be cut back to the wall.   It was then proposed by Mr. Morgan and seconded by Mrs. Day that a letter be send to the County Highways asking them to carry out the work and contact the Occupier of Sunnyside accordingly.

Roman Road footpath – Councillor Hanson is still pursuing this matter

Landscaping area, Belle Vue – Councillor Hanson had contacted Cumbria County Council for permission for the Parish Council to carry out works on the landscaping area at Belle Vue – this had been given in an e-mail from Amber Sykes, Highways Network Manager,  dated 6th December.   A quotation from Totem Tree Services for a one day clearance of £460 had been received.  It was proposed by Jackie Day and seconded by Huw Morgan that a letter be sent to Totem Tree Services accepting the quotation and asking for the work to be carried out at a suitable time.   A copy be sent to the County Council and Councillor Hanson.  It was also agreed to point out to the County Council that by the Parish Council carrying out this work it would not set a precedent for work in the future.

Braeside, pothole – this work has been completed

Pot holes, The Mount – a temporary solution had been provided.  A letter stating the work was not to an acceptable standard had been sent to the County Council.

Damaged Seat – it was agreed Robert Jackson to get a price for a new seat and then to forward to the Clerk who would then forward to the insurance company

Bus Stop – It was agreed again to contact the County Council regarding the timetable noticeboard – the timetable does not fit the casing and the wrong timetable is displayed.   It was also agreed to contact J.A. Lee, the Cleaning company asking them to clean the root on their next visit and if this is not part of the regular cleaning programme then to charge accordingly.

Litter bin, Belle Vue – it was agreed to ask Allerdale Borough Council to provide a larger bin at Belle Vue where there are a number of cars parked throughout the day.

101/18
REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR REBECCA HANSON


In her absence Councillor Hanson had submitted the following report:

1. The issues reported at the last meeting – blocked drain at Braeside and the drains at Belle Vue were reported as fixed on 20th December  The potholes on The Mount and the bigger pothole on the back road have received some temporary filling material but are not down for further action.   The culvert on the Broughton Road was fixed promptly.  I have not heard anything about the Roman Road and am chasing this.

2. I’m still working on trying to find funding for both the river back reinstallation and the related flood defence wall.

3. The path by Lawsons has been reinstated and is a much better path now.  This is one of the flood recovery projects that benefitted from the collapse of the river bank reinstallation as it has also been approved for EU flood recovery money but was too low down the priority list to actually get done.

4. I’m still working hard on lots of issues – like maternity and the return of the B & M bid

102/18

REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR – NONE

103/18

FOOTWAY LIGHTING
The following letter from Councillor Barbara Cannon Executive Member, Corporate Resources (Finance and Property) dated 3rd December has been sent to all Parish Councils 

Ref: Transfer of Footway lighting to Town & Parish Councils 
The purpose of this letter is to update all Councillors regarding the proposed transfer of footway lighting to Town & Parish Councils.   Work continues to take place between ourselves and the County Council to establish ownership and numbers of lights in Towns and villages where both A.B.C. and C.C.C. have lights.    This piece of work should be completed by June 2019.   Following the completion of the inspection and surveys, we will be able to advise the relevant Town & Parish Councils of the actual number of lights we intend to transfer.   Our proposal will be to ask the Town & Parish Councils to pick up the energy costs of the lights from April 2020 and the maintenance costs from April 2021.   This phased approach should allow the Town & Parish Councils time to look at their budget provision in respect of the transfer of the footway lighting stock from A.B.C. 



It was agreed to monitor the situation very carefully.

104/18

DEFIBRIALLATOR



There has not been any progress on the above.

105/18

PLANNING APPLICATIONS – NONE

106/18

PLANNING DECISIONS
2/2018/0452 Erection of single dwelling, plot 2, land near Bonnyhill Farm, Bridekirk – approved by Allerdale Borough Council

2/2018/0453 Erection of single dwelling, plot 3, land near Bonnyhill Farm, Bridekirk - approved by Allerdale Borough Council

2/2018/0477 – conversion of coach house to 2 bedroom family annex including conservatory extension, Grey Abbey, Papcastle - approved by Allerdale Borough Council
107/18

ACCOUNTS
The following accounts were approved and cheques signed – proposed by Huw Morgan and seconded by Jackie Day

Barbara Lamb – salary


£242.66

Tax on salary




£  60.70

Barbara Lamb – expenses


£  59.30

108/18

CORRESPONDENCE



Great North Air Ambulance – acknowledgement for donation
Cumbria Constabulary – consultation on 10 weekly parish engagement meetings – see 96/18 above
Allerdale Borough Council consultation at Council budget 2019-20 – previously circulated
ARBMaP Parish Council tree Liability Survey -  the letter stated following a recent ruling in the Court of Appeal in the case of Cavanagh vs Witley Parish Council it has been recommended that Parish Councils throughout Cumbria conduct a tree liability survey on all land which the Council owns or takes responsibility for.   The responsibilities placed onto each council and landowners is to initiate an inspection regime which would be deemed reasonable and prudent.   As a landowner you should carry out preliminary/informal or observations on a regular basis.   It was agreed to ask Ian Trohear to undertake the survey.
109/18
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
May meeting date – At the request of the Clerk it was agreed to hold the Annual Meeting  on 8th May 2019 at 7.30 pm followed by the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council at 8 pm.   The Clerk to check availability of the hall.
110/18
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 5th March 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall
Meeting ended 9.10 pm

Signed as a true and correct record ………………………………
Date ………………………….
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